[image: cid:image005.png@01D139A1.E807FAD0]The MISSION of the City of Yankton is to provide exemplary experiences, services & spaces that create opportunities for everyone to learn, engage, and thrive.




[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES
YANKTON PARK ADVISORY BOARD
Monday, July 15, 2024, 5:30PM, in the Community Room
CMTEA Building, 1200 W. 21st Street 

ROUTINE BUSINESS
Roll Call:
Present:	Jason Tellus, Brian Bertsch, Cody Kneifl, Elizabeth Healy, and City Commissioner Brian Hunhoff.

	Absent: Jeannine Economy-List, and Tom Bixler.

Also present City Manager Amy Leon, Director of Parks and Recreation Todd Larson, and Parks Secretary Chasity McHenry.

Public Appearances:	Jake Hoffner.

Althea Higgins was to discuss tree removal in front of old post office building at 335 Walnut St. She did not attend. The Board still discussed if the tree could be removed. The Board is against removing the tree at this time. 

Minutes:	May 20, 2024 minutes approved.  Tellus motioned.  Bertsch second. Motion passed 4-0.

OLD BUSINESS

A. The Westside Park Pond Project: A synthetic liner was installed and is holding water. There is a punch-list of some items that need to be taken care of by the contractor. The artesian well is flowing water into the pond. An Avera Sacred Heart donation plaque will be installed next to the rock area on the south side of the bridge landing on the island. SD Game, Fish, and Parks will be contacted about stocking the pond with fish in the spring of 2025. The Parks Staff is watering areas around the pond and on the island to establish the grass and the new landscaping plantings.

B. Westside Park Pickle Ball court conversion – Midwest Striping is a local company and has provided the low bid to grind the courts and then paint the courts. They plan to start the grinding work the week of July 22. Michael’s Fencing, from Sioux Falls, was the low-bidder for fencing and they have a tentative date to install fencing the last week of July or the first week of August. Once the fences are installed, Midwest Striping will paint the courts. Then installation of net posts with nets. Utilizing the priority list of items discussed at the public meeting remaining project funds will be used to complete other items. We have until June 20, 2026, to have the work completed that was a part of the grant application (fencing, net posts, nets, painting). 

Jake Hoffner was present to thank the Parks Advisory Board and the City of Yankton for the support of pickleball in Yankton.  He also thanked everyone for the project to convert the two tennis courts in Westside Park to six pickleball courts.  The Yankton Area Pickleball group (YAPpers) is excited for the courts to be finished in Westside Park.
NEW BUSINESS 

A. Elect board chair for 2024-2025. Jason Tellus nominates Elizabeth Healy. Brian Bertsch second. Motion passed 4-0.

B. City Manager Amy Leon presented the proposed 2025 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP). The CIP documents presented to the City Commission on Monday, June 10, was used.  Amy specifically talked about replacing play equipment in parks and the tentative plans for that in each of the years in this five-year CIP.  She also discussed the Riverside Park amphitheater and the issue with having railings for the two middle section of stairs to help with people’s ability to go up and down while being able to hold on and balance with railings.  There was also discussion about what a food tax change could mean for the community with a lot of unknowns at this point.  The Meridian Bridge and its future was also discussed, including inspections, costs for inspections, and ultimately what costs could be to keep the structure maintained and usable for pedestrian traffic. 

C. Discussed removal of a tree at 220 west 3rd St. The City should have discussions with new property owners about the tree and if they are in agreement then the tree can come down.  It is a very mature tree, in a small tree pit, and the roots of the tree are causing sidewalk panels around the area to heave and create safety issues for the traveling public.  The tree is also old enough that it has a lot of branches growing into the buildings since the tree pit is so close to the buildings. 
 
D. Meridian Bridge’s Centennial Celebrations. There are some smaller events that will take place through the remainder of the summer. The big planning effort now begins for the official Bridge Opening Centennial date of October 12. Comments were made about the drone show on the 5th of July and how it was well received by the public. The only complaints about the event that board members had heard was that the vendors ran out of food and the lines were very long for the food options. The City of Yankton and the Park Advisory Board wanted to say thanks to Nick and Meg Severson for helping out with the event on Friday evening. 

OTHER BUSINESS

General discussion items. 
· Commission information Memorandums (4 CIMs).  
· Other completed work projects for the department are noted in the CIMs.
· Next Meeting: Monday, September 16, 2024.  

ADJOURN

Bertsch motioned, Tellus second.  Motion carried 4-0.
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